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      Chaplainôs Column     
 

   
Dear brother Knights 
 
Since this is busy season for you I would like to share 
some thoughts and history on what you are involved 
in every lent. 
The practice of fasting and abstaining from certain 
foods is an ancient one that has been practiced by 
many religions. 
In the early years of Christianity in Europe, the 
Church instituted the practice of requiring the faithful 
to abstain from eating meat on Fridays in memory of 
Christ's death. During the season of Lent, the Church 
also called for abstaining from eating meat on 
Wednesdays as well as on Fridays. 
While the Church called upon all of the adult faithful to 
abstain from meat on these days, the rule really only  

 
 
 
 
applied to the rich as the poor generally could not 
afford meat.  
It is important to note that the Church's directive 
called for abstaining from eating meat and did not 
mention, let alone require or even encourage, the 
eating of fish on Fridays. 
The Church's objective in calling on the faithful to 
abstain from eating meat on certain days was to 
provide them with a simple exercise to aid in their 
spiritual development. 
Human nature being what it is, people usually react to 
new rules by looking for loopholes which enable them 
to comply with the letter of the rule but not necessarily 
the spirit of the rule. 
In its abstinence rule, the Church simply required its 
members to abstain from eating meat with the idea 
that people would limit their food to vegetables and 
grains on Fridays. 
Meat is generally considered to be the flesh of warm-
blooded land animals. Fish, on the other hand, are 
cold blooded water dwelling creatures. Using this 
technicality, people began consuming the flesh of fish 
in place of the flesh of animals on days of abstinence. 
Fish thus became a part of the culture of the Catholic 
Church. 
As Europe emerged from the Middle Ages and began 
growing economically, a middle class began to form. 
While lacking noble titles and aristocratic ancestors, 
this group became the economic equals of the nobility 
and their rising incomes meant that the middle class 
could now afford to eat meat regularly as well. 
This, of course made them consumers of fish as they 
now had to follow the abstinence rules of their faith.  
 
Many immigrants came from Catholic countries in 
southern and eastern Europe as well as numerous 
immigrants from heavily Catholic Ireland and 
Germany. As the incomes of these immigrants rose, 
they too found themselves able to afford more meat in 
their diets and, as a consequence found themselves 
substituting fish for meat on Fridays, just like the 
aristocratic lords and ladies in Medieval Europe, in 
order to comply with the rules of their faith. 
This increased consumption of fish in the industrial 
cities of the interior soon gave rise to the tradition of 



the Friday night Fish Fry, a custom that can still be 
found to this day in many of the cities. 
With the advent of the five day workweek, Friday 
became the end of the workweek as well as the 
anniversary of the day on which Our Lord was 
crucified. 
Soon restaurants began offering Friday fish fry as a 
relatively inexpensive way for working and middle 
class Catholics to dine out with their families while 
abiding by the precepts of their faith. 
The restaurants were soon joined by local Catholic 
Churches, American Legion and VFW Halls and other 
organizations which found inexpensive fish fry dinners 
to be a good way for their members and others to get 
together and socialize while, at the same time, raising 
money for the churches or organizations. 
 
Here is a little history. I hope you enjoy it like we enjoy 
the fish fry you serve us during season of Lent. Thank 
you for doing it and May God Bless you for everything 
you do. 
 
With prayer your brother knight Fr. Gregory 

 

 

 

 

 
 

            

 

                       Thank You 
Thank you, thank you for all the many prayers offered for my 

daughter, Dagmar Thompson, Masses offered and the visits to 

the hospital. Father Golyzniak was there when he was needed 

and administered the Sacrament of Healing.  After several 

days in ICU, she has been transferred to intermediate care and 

is doing well, but is weak from the ordeal. 

Words cannot express the gratitude that Mike and I feel for 

our Brother Knights and families and the St. Peter’s Parish. 

                                             In Christ, Jim Bergeron 

 

 
 

 

People of integrity make an easy target for critics because 

they stand upright. 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Saint of the Month 

 

          Month of the Passion of the St. Joseph 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
      

 

 

Everything we know about the husband of Mary and the foster 

father of Jesus comes from Scripture and that has seemed too 

little for those who made up legends about him. 

     We know he was a carpenter, a working man, for the 

skeptical Nazarenes ask about Jesus, “Is this not the 

carpenter’s son?”  He wasn’t rich for when he took Jesus to 

the Temple to be circumcised and Mary be purified he offered 

the sacrifice of two turtledoves or a pair of pigeons, allowed 

only for those who could not afford a lamb. 

     Despite his humble work and means, Joseph came from a 

royal lineage.  Luke and Matthew disagree about some of the 

details of Joseph’s genealogy but they both mark his descent 

from David, the greatest king of Israel.  Indeed the angel who 

first tells Joseph about Jesus greets him as “son of David”, a 

royal title used also for Jesus. 

     We know that Joseph was a compassionate, caring man.  

When he discovered Mary was pregnant after they were 

betrothed, he knew the child was not his, but was as yet 

unaware that she was carrying the Son of God.  Knowing that 

women accused of adultery would be stoned to death 

according to the law, he planned to divorce her quietly and not 

expose her to shame or cruelty. 

     We know that Joseph was a man of faith, obedient to 

whatever God asked of him without knowing the outcome.  

When the angel came to Joseph and told him the truth about 

the child Mary was carrying, he immediately and without 

question or concern for gossip, took Mary as his wife.  When 

the angel came again to tell him the family was in danger, he 

immediately left everything he owned, all his family and 

friends, and fled to a strange country with his young wife and 

baby. 



     We know Joseph loved Jesus.  His one concern was for the 

safety of this child entrusted to him.  When Jesus stayed in the 

Temple we are told Joseph (along with Mary) searched with 

great anxiety for three days for him. 

     We know Joseph respected God, following God’s 

commands in handing the situation with Mary and going to 

Jerusalem to have Jesus circumcised and Mary purified.  We 

are told that he took his family to Jerusalem every year for                     

Passover, something that could not have been easy for a 

working man. 

     Since Joseph does not appear in Jesus’ public life, at his 

death, or resurrection, many historians believe he probably 

died before Jesus entered public ministry. 

     Joseph is the patron of the universal Church, fathers, and 

carpenters.  There is much we wish we could know about 

Joseph- - where and when he was born, how he spent his days, 

when and how he died.  But Scripture has left us the most 

important knowledge: who he was - - “a righteous man”. 

    We celebrate his feast day on 19 March. 

 

 

Smile: A curve that can set a lot of things straight. 

 

    Lenten Regulations 

 
            For Those Unsure of difference 

 

The Catholic Church, in an attempt to help 

Catholics do at least a minimum during Lent, asks 

all Catholics to fast and abstain from meat on 

certain days. Fasting means to limit food to one full 

meal a day with the possibility of two smaller meals 

(not adding up to a full meal) as needed. Abstinence 

means not eating meat, although fish is allowed. 

Catholics are required to observe all days of fasting 

and abstinence which is one of the precepts of the 

Church. 

Those 14 years of age or older are to abstain from 

meat on Ash Wednesday and all the Fridays of 

Lent. Catholics between the ages of 16 and 59 are 

also to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. 

They may eat one full meal on these days, and two 

small meals to maintain strength. The two small 

meals together must not equal the size of one full 

meal. If one’s work or health make it inadvisable 

to fast or abstain from meat, they are not obligated 

to do so. This includes mental health: Fasting may 

be harmful for someone who struggles with an 

eating disorder. Such a person might do an alternate 

penance on the days of fasting. Pregnant and 

nursing women are exempt from the fast. 

 
 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Lenten Penance 

 
Many Catholics were taught as children to “give up 

something” for Lent. The sacrifices in Lent are 

really penance, in the same spirit as the Ninehvites 

that repented at the preaching of Jonah. Throughout 

our history, Christians have found prayer, fasting, 

and almsgiving to be an important part of 

repentance and renewal. Many Catholics now add 

something during Lent rather than giving up 

something, either to address personal habits that 

need work or to add some outreach to others in 

need. 

The Church does not specifically require that we do 

something beyond the requirements of fasting and 

abstinence. To do nothing, however, would 

certainly not be in keeping with the spirit of Lent. 

Furthermore, the sacrifices and extra things we do 

for Lent help us grow closer to Christ. We are 

missing out on so many graces if we do not 

participate fully in Lent. It is not necessary to be 

perfect, but we should put forth a good effort. 

A good practice is to do something extra in prayer, 

something involving fasting (whether limiting our 

intake of food or giving up something non-food 

related), and something involving almsgiving 

(giving money or goods to the needy or doing extra 

acts of charity). 
 

 
How does Moses make tea?  Hebrews it. 

 
 

 

 

http://www.aboutcatholics.com/beliefs/lenten-regulations/
http://www.aboutcatholics.com/beliefs/precepts-of-the-catholic-church/
http://www.aboutcatholics.com/beliefs/precepts-of-the-catholic-church/


 

 

 

        

       

 

       Knights in Action 
 

St. Peter’s Council 11514 hosted the District 26 Free Throw 

Basketball Contest on Saturday, 03 February in St. Peter’s 

gymnasium.  Young hoopsters from St. Peter’s, St. Gabriel’s 

and St. Benedict’s Councils participated with winners on their 

way to State competition. 

Winners who will represent St. Peter’s at State level are: 

 

Girls- 

Age 11 – Maeve Salveson ( Daughter of Brother Knight David 

Salveson) 

Boys: 

Age 12 – Ian Capek 

Age 14 – Alex Rodriguez 
 

 
 

 

District winner (age 14 group) Alex Rodriguez with GK 

Dave McCloy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District winner (age 11 group) Maeve Salverson 

 

 
   Grand Knight Dave McCloy presents a check in 

the amount of $1300 to St. Peterôs School Principal 

Sheila Whalen at the Gala Ball, $300 from the Gala 

and $1000 tuition assistance from the Council. 

    

 

 
 The District 26 Free Throw Basketball Contest was 

held at St. Peterôs gymnasium on Saturday, 03 

February and could not have taken place without the 

dedication of the Knights, under the leadership of 

Rob Hoette, who willingly gave up their Saturday 

morning. Pictured are the St. Peterôs winners who 

will advance to State level. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
District winner (age12 group) Ian Capek 

 

 

 

 
Bill Maggio accepts the Family of the Month Award 

on behalf of his wife Eileen.  Congratulations are 

offered by Grand Knight Dave McCloy. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Champion being congratulated into full 

Knighthood by Grand Knight Dave McCloy after 

completing the 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 Degrees at the United 

States Air Force Academy. 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Knight of the Month Randy Fritz is congratulated by 

Grand Knight Dave McCloy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Below 
 

The class of 18 February 2018 after completing the 

2
nd

 and 3
rd

 Degrees at the Air Force Academy.  Brian 

Champion of St. Peterôs is far right. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Fish Fry 

 

 

 
Lenten fish fry/bake started on 23 February and will 

continue on Fridays through March.  The first one was a 

success with 180 plus parishioners enjoying cod and 

salmon, plus all the trimmings. 

The next evening, the Council hosted the annual Blue 

and Gold banquet for the Boy Scouts and families 

feeding an estimated 120. 

Thanks to all the Knights who labored for two nights in 

a row to make both events possible. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Fr. Kekeisen Assembly News 
 

The glass enclosed bulletin board in the gathering space 

honoring our active duty, first responders and policemen 

has two pictures posted and hopefully will fill as word is 

spread throughout the parish.  The pictures posted to this 

date include: 

 

1/Lt (captain selectee) Matthew Bucher, son of 

parishioners Brian and Madeleine Bucher.  He is an F-16 

pilot stationed in South Korea. 

 

Lt. Colonel Sean Baerman, son of parishioners Paul 

and Kerry Baerman.  He is stationed with the Aviation 

Wing at the Air Force Academy. 

 

Both men are graduates of the United States Air Force 

Academy. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear GOD, 
Why do you allow so much Violence in 
our Schools ?? 

Signed, A Concerned Student 
 

Dear Concerned Student, 
I'm NOT ALLOWED in Schools 

Signed, GOD 
 

 

 

     

 

      Monthly Sermonette 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A psalm tells us, “God is gracious and merciful, slow to anger 

and of great kindness”.  Here is great comfort for people who 

worry that God is angry with them for whatever reason.  And 

when we go through difficult times, when family and friends 

seem not to care what we are going through, when we begin to 

wonder if God is doing the same, a reading from Isaiah (49:8-

13) reminds us that God will never forget us. Julian of  

Norwich draws on Isaiah’s picture of God’s unending care for 

us and applies it to Jesus.  “Admittedly, earthly mothers have 

been known to let their children die, but our heavenly mother 

of Jesus will never let us, his children, die”.  When we go 

through dark times or feel abandoned and forgotten by God, 

the words of scripture give words to our lament.  “the Lord has 

forsaken me, my Lord has forgotten me”.  But most especially, 

the words of scripture give us God’s dependable pledge.  

Isaiah wants us to know that even if we fade from the hearts 

and minds of family or the people around us, we never fade 

from the heart and mind of God.  The God who comes to us in 

Jesus Christ is with us in all things and will not let us go.  God 

is more gracious than even the best human mother.  We, like a 

nursing child, are held safe in God’s embrace. 

 

Compromise: The art of dividing a cake in such a way that 

everybody believes he got the biggest piece. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Your Insurance Corner 

 

          Plan Ahead For Tax Day 

 
     April 17

th
 is tax day for year 2018 since the 15

th
 falls on a 

Sunday, and it will be here before we know it.   It’s been 

popular this time of the year to encourage opening an IRA or 

similar retirement annuity, or the depositing of additional 



funds into an existing account, as a tax-savings vehicle.  A 

secondary approach is to tout the rate of interest that money in 

one of these accounts can earn.  Let me join the chorus of 

folks encouraging you to open or add funds to an annuity, but 

for a different reason. 

 

     Certainly, contributing money to a Knights of Columbus 

annuity will allow you to save some money on your income 

tax return.  And our annuities do pay a very competitive 

interest rate, consistent with primary goal of absolute safety of 

principal.  Opening or adding to an annuity for these reasons, 

however, strikes me as taking a short-term view of a product 

that is designed to provide long-term security.  How much 

security?  How does retirement income that you cannot outlive 

– guaranteed – sound to you? 

 

     Here at the Knights of Columbus, you can open a 

retirement annuity for as little as $300.  Consistent and 

disciplined savings placed into that annuity over time can 

guarantee you an income at retirement that you cannot outlive.  

That guarantee – along with the fact that no one has ever lost 

money left in a Knights of Columbus annuity (remember – 

absolute safety of principal) – really will provide you with 

peace of mind. 

 

     I am happy to meet with you – at your convenience and in 

your home – to explain in detail the benefits of opening a 

Knights of Columbus annuity, along with the benefits of our 

top-rated life insurance, disability income and long-term 

insurance plans. 

 

  As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent 

and brother Knight, I look forward to a call or an e-mail from 

you. 

 

Kip Gaisford , K of C Field Agent 

Telephone: 719*332*2938 or 

e-mail: Kip.Gaisford@KofC.org 

 

 

 

Diplomat: A person who tells you to go to hell in such a 

way that you actually look forward to the trip. 

 

 

 

 

A Final 

Dues Reminder    

 
Brother Knights: 

The annual council dues were supposed to be paid after the 

first of the year, but we all seem to be busy and tend to forget 

or put things on the back burner Let’s try to save council funds 

by paying the dues now and avoid paying postage for a second 

reminder mailing. 

Checks can be made out to St. Peter’s Council 11514 and sent 

to Financial Secretary Mike Casarez at: 272 Candletree 

Circle, Monument, Colorado 80132 or bring the check (or 

cash) to the next meeting on Wednesday, 07 March. 

 

 

Conference Room: A place where everybody talks, nobody 

listens, and everybody disagrees later on. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 

Fraternity is taking your turn in formation  
 

Whoever wants to be first must place himself last of all and be 

the servant of all.  ~ Mark9:35 

 

Twice a year geese migrate in a V formation, as a flock.  

Phillip Yancy explains: 

“That’s the secret of their strength…cooperating as a flock, 

geese can increase their flight distance by 71 percent … the 

lead goose cuts a swath through the air resistance, which 

creates a helping uplift for the two birds behind him, in turn,  

their beating makes it easier on the birds behind them. Each   

bird takes his turn as the leader.   The tired birds fan out to the 

edges of the V for a breather, and the rested ones surge 

forward to the point of the V to drive the flock onward.” 

Are you ready to assume the point in the V formation of our 

council?  Is our council ready to assume the lead in the V 

formation of our parish?  The Catholic Church? 

 

O God, help us to be masters of ourselves that we may be 

servants of others.         ~ Sir Alec Paterson 

 

From K of C Booklet ñKnights To Christò 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Kip.Gaisford@KofC.org


 

 
The measure of your success is not what is in your wallet, 

but what is in your heart. 

 

 

Word of the Month 

 

From Catholic Word Book, A K of C 

Publication 

 

Secularism: A school of thought, a spirit and manner of 

action which ignores and/or repudiates the validity or 

influence of supernatural religion with respect to individual 

and social life. 

 

Donôt pray for a lighter load.  Pray for a stronger back. 

 

 

 

 

   

 

    Monthly Council Mass 
 

            Knights and Families Urged To Attend 

 

The Knights celebrate Mass as a group on the first Sunday of 

each month at the 0800 Mass.  The Council also has these 

Masses said for members or family members who are ill or 

deceased.  The Mass on Sunday, 04 March 2018 will be for 

the intention of Melanie Seiter.  

 

A breakfast or brunch will be planned occasionally and 

advance notification will be made at council meetings.  

December to sit in the pews reserved and wear your Council 

nametag and the Order lapel pin. 

 

If you know of any Knights, or their families, who should 

have a Mass said for them, please contact SK Bob Leise at 

303-681-2182. 

 

  

 March Birthdays    
 

A Monthly Feature 

 

Our birthday recipients for the unpredictable 

month of March include: 

 

02 Mar- Matt Shepardson 

04 Mar- Jeff Emter 

05 Mar- Jim Bergeron 

08 Mar- Donald Brundage 

09 Mar- Rick Rank 

11 Mar- Alan Feldkamp 

11 Mar- Ryan Guiberson 

12 Mar - Nolan Behr 

21 Mar- Rob Hoette 

21 Mar- Craig Trask 

22 Mar - Dale Redeker 

23 Mar- Mark Longstaff 

23 Mar – Charles Wetterer 

25 Mar- Michael Dyer 

26 Mar- Jim Mack 

27 Mar - John Kowalczyk 

30 Mar - Kip Gaisford 

30 Mar - Chris Otto 

 

Happy Birthday to all of our brother Knights celebrating 

birthdays during the often wet Colorado month of March. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember in our prayers:  Patrick Finnegan, Jim Rech, 

Father Brownstein, Fred and Melanie Seiter, Earl Depner, Don 

Manzanares, Terri Stauber, Laura Gomez, Joan Durbin, Butch 

Christensen. 

Also pray for the repose of the souls of our deceased 

members. 

Continue to pray for vocations to the priesthood and religious 

life. 

Let us pray for our Armed Forces, especially those in the 

combat zones. 

 

 

 

 

    A Pious Man 

 
 

A pious man, who had reached the age of 105, suddenly 

stopped going to church.  Alarmed by the old fellow’s absence 

after so many years of faithful attendance, the priest went to 

see him.  He found him in excellent health, so the priest asked, 

“How come after all these years we don’t see you at Mass 

anymore?”  The old man lowered his voice.  “I’ll tell you, 

Father,” he whispered.  “When I got to be 90, I expected the 

God Lord to take me any day.  But then I got to be 95, then 



100, then 105.  So, I figured that God is very busy and must 

have forgotten about me, and I don’t want to remind Him!” 

 

 

              Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

             
 

 

 

¶ 02 Mar – Fish Fry/Bake - (Team C) 

¶ 04 Mar- Council Corporate Mass at 0800 

¶ 07 Mar – Council Business Meeting at 1900 

¶ 09 Mar- Fish Fry/Bake - (Team A and Challenge 

Girls)) 

¶ 11 Mar- Daylight Saving Time begins 

¶ 14 Mar – Council Social Meeting at 1900 

¶ 15 Mar – Council Officer’s Meeting at 1800 

¶ 15 Mar – Fr. Kekeisen Assembly Meeting at 

1900 

¶ 16 Mar- Fish Fry/Bake at 1500- (Team B) 

¶ 17 Mar- St. Patrick’s Day 

¶ 28 Mar – Pick up chairs after the 0800 Mass 

 from Grace Best for Easter Mass in school 

gymnasium  

¶ 29 Mar- Palm Sunday 

¶ 30 Mar – Good Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

         March Remembered 

 
01 Mar 1872- Congress authorized creation of Yellowstone 

National Park 01 Mar 1932- 20 month old son of Charles 

Lindbergh is kidnapped from his Hopewell, New Jersey home.  

03 Mar 1931- Star Spangled Banner adopted as National 

Anthem of the United States. 

03 Mar 1923- First issue of Time magazine appeared. 

05 Mar 1953- Soviet Dictator Josef Stalin died at age 73, after 

29 years in power. 

12 Mar 1912- The Girl Scouts of America founded. 

14 Mar 1793- Eli Whitney received a patent for the cotton gin. 

15 Mar 1956- My Fair Lady opened on Broadway. 

16 Mar 1802- United States Military Academy at West Point, 

New York authorized. 

18 Mar 1931- First electric razor marketed by Schick. 

19 Mar 1918- Daylight saving time approved. 

25 Mar 1954- First color televisions produced by RCA. 

26 Mar 1953- Dr. Jonas Salk announced polio vaccine 

success. 

28 Mar 1930- City of Constantinople name is changed to 

Istanbul. 

30 Mar 1867- United States buys Alaska for $7.2 million. 

 

 

ñEtc.ò: A sign to make others believe that you know more 

than you actually do. 
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Committee: Individuals who can do nothing individually 

and sit to decide that nothing can be done together. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Sitting by the window of her convent, Sister Judy 
opened a letter from home one evening.  Inside the 
letter was a $100 bill her parents had sent.  Sister 
Judy smiled at the gesture. 
    As she read the letter by the window, she noticed 
a shabbily dressed stranger leaning against the 
lamp post below.  Quickly, she wrote, "Don't 
despair. - Sister Judy," on a piece of paper, 
wrapped the $100 bill in it, got the man's attention 
and tossed it out the window to him. 
    The stranger picked it up, and with a puzzled 
expression and a tip of his hat, went off down the 
street. 
    The next day, Sister Judy was told that a man 
was at her door, insisting on seeing her.     She 
went down, and found the stranger waiting. Without 
a word, he handed her a huge wad of $100 bills. 
    "What's this?" she asked. 
    "That's the $8,000 you have coming Sister," he 
replied. "Don't Despair paid 80-to-1." 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Marge Barker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


